
April 30, 2019 

Jaime Dominguez, Board Chair 
Ryan Chapman, Head of School 
Emily Bobel Kilduff, Head of School 
The New School of San Francisco 
655 De Haro Street 
San Francisco, CA 94107 

Dear Mr. Dominguez, Mr. Chapman, and Ms. Bobel Kilduff: 

Subject: Summary of Annual Site Visit Conducted for The New School of 
San Francisco on March 28 and 29, 2019 

Thank you for the opportunity to visit The New School of San Francisco (NSSF). The 
California Department of Education (CDE) appreciates the tremendous amount of work 
you orchestrated before and during the annual California State Board of Education 
(SBE)-authorized charter schools site visit.  

During the CDE’s site visit, the CDE conducted classroom observations, conducted 
interviews with school leadership, staff, board members, parents, and other 
stakeholders. Additionally, the CDE reviewed artifacts along with other supplemental 
information. To this end, the CDE determined that NSSF is in compliance with the 
NSSF charter petition, and the Memorandum of Understanding between the California 
State Board of Education and NSSF.  

Additionally, as the California Assessment of Student Performance and Progress data 
along with fiscal reports become available, the CDE will continue to monitor the fiscal 
viability and academic performance of NSSF, which could result in CDE requesting a 
written response, an action plan, or additional documentation.  

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Chaddrick Owes, 
Education Programs Consultant, Charter Schools Division, by phone at 916-445-6761 
or by email at cowes@cde.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Lisa F. Constancio, Director 
Charter Schools Division 

LFC:co 

/s/
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cc: Karen Stapf Walters, Executive Director, California State Board of Education 
Khieem Jackson, Deputy Superintendent, Government Affairs and Charter 

Schools Branch, California Department of Education 
 
Sent via First Class Mail and Email to: 

board@newschoolsf.org 
 ryan@newschoolsf.org 

emily@newschoolsf.org 
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